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April 6, 2021 

 

To: Chair Stephenson and Members of the House Commerce Finance & Policy Committee 

From: Mary Jo George, AARP Minnesota 

Re: HF 1031; Article 2 Provision Establishing the Prescription Drug Affordability Board (PDAB) 

 

AARP strongly supports the provision in the Commerce Omnibus bill (HF 1031; Article 2) which establishes a 
state drug affordability review board to ensure that prescription drug pricing are reasonable, justified and 
affordable for consumers. This proposal was one of the top strategies of the bi-partisan Blue Ribbon 
Commission charged with finding savings in the state budget. 
 
The costs of prescription drugs continue to skyrocket in the U.S., even during a global pandemic, making it 
difficult for Minnesotans to afford their prescriptions. House File 801 will allow the Prescription Drug 
Affordability Board to review drug prices that pose an affordability challenge and set upper payment limits that 
apply throughout the health care system to protect consumers, state and local governments, providers and all 
stakeholders from escalating drug prices. 
 
AARP members struggle every day to afford needed and life-saving medications.  Moreover, older 
Minnesotans tend to take more drugs on average – typically 2 to 4 prescriptions to manage chronic conditions 
– so any increase can make the cost of these drugs unaffordable.  

About 30 years ago, the public was outraged over a drug that cost less than $10,000 per year. We now have 
drugs approaching $1 million per year.  The average annual retail cost of prescription drug therapy for a 
specialty drug was more than $79,000 per year – a number above the median US household income and more 
than three times the median income for Medicare beneficiaries. 
 
The overarching goal of the Affordability Board is to find the upper payment limit at which insurers, purchasers, 
and government programs can afford to provide the drug to everyone in the state who should get the drug. The 
goal of an upper payment limit is to expand sales and patient access, not to reduce manufacturer revenue. 
 
We know high drug costs hurt everyone; not only those who rely on prescription drugs for their health and 
chronic conditions, but all of us who are paying higher premiums and out-of-pocket costs for health insurance 
as well as the taxpayers who help fund our public programs.  
  
Efforts such as this bill and others introduced this session could save tens of billions of dollars for patients, 
taxpayers and our health care system.  We urge your support of this important legislation. 
 
Thank you. 



 

 

 
 
 


